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M E M O 

 
To:   Adam Chapdelaine, Town Manager 
From:  Joe Connelly, Director of Recreation 
Date:  November 10, 2021 
Subject: Arlington Playground Phased Improvement Plan & Request for ARPA Funding 
 
The Arlington Park Commission unanimously approved the Town of Arlington playground phased improvement plan at 
their November 9, 2021 meeting as illustrated below: 

 
 
The Town of Arlington is at the point where we need to upgrade several of our playground facilities, including 
playgrounds used daily by our elementary schools, immediately. The Park and Recreation Commission 
respectfully encourage Arlington’s ARPA funding be used to make durable investments in our parks and open 
spaces for all users, thereby making significant strides in addressing the backlog of needed facility upgrades.  
 
Using existing professional estimates from the Park and Recreation Commission’s FY 22-26 Feasibility Study, 
as well as actual bid results of recent projects, I would estimate that four million dollars in ARPA funds would 
assist in the renovation of seven or eight of the top ranked playgrounds. Although subject to the current bid 
climate the hope would be to complete phase one of the playground renovation plan as outlined above.  
 



Please note that several of our playgrounds not listed above are currently either under renovation or are in the 
design process including the Reservoir (FY20 CPA/Capital), Spy Pond (FY22 CPA), Parmenter (CDBG/State), 
and Wellington (FY 20 Grant). 
 
The current plan is based on the 2019 playground audit, the 2021 playground safety inspections, and other 
known maintenance and use issues. The current plan may be adjusted periodically based on unforeseen 
maintenance issues and future safety inspections. 
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